LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone and Richard Brown were in attendance along with Treasurer Alison Emmons, Roadmaster Darryl King and Secretary Janice Hearne.   LDT residents Rich and Diane Henryson and Stephen McHenry were also in attendance.  Gene Wier was absent.  Lou Simone opened the Meeting at 7:40 PM in the Municipal Building Meeting Room.
NOTICE OF EXECUTIVE MEETING HELD:  Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier met in the Meeting Room of the Municipal Building on August 29, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  Due to the absence of Dick Brown at the July BOS I Meeting when the Power Point presentation for the Municipal Building Renovation project was presented the three Supervisors met to discuss options.  No decision(s) were made.

PUBLIC COMMENTS - COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY:  Doug Lapp, Sr., President of the Cochranville Fire Company and his son, Assistant Fire Chief Doug Lapp, Jr. were recognized.  Doug Lapp, Sr. distributed a handout describing comparative statistics for the years 2010, 2015, 2019 and 2021.  Mr. Lapp noted that Covid has had a definite negative affect on volunteerism.  Fund raising (Carnival and Auction) was adversely affected by the pandemic.  2020 fund raising was, at best, adequate, while 2021 was better.  He said the top 20% of volunteers were responding to 80% of the challenges.  The Fire Company is very cognizant of the increased costs of everything, but in particular to replacement equipment costs.  The Fire Company is replacing two pieces of equipment with one in an effort to keep expenditures down.  Two years ago a piece of equipment cost half of what the cost is currently.  Securing volunteers continues to be challenging, partly due to the fact that it takes 250 hours of training just to start.  Mr. Lapp noted that one approach to finding volunteers is for businesses and municipalities to allow their employees to leave their jobs to respond to emergencies.  For example, a roadmaster could be allowed permission to leave the Township to respond to an emergency.  The BOS expressed their continued appreciation for all the Fire Company and its members do for the community.  Likewise Mr. Lapp thanked the Township for its financial support.  
ANDREW TULEYA, ARRO - MS4:  Mr. Tuleya was recognized and proceeded to give an update regarding the Township’s MS4 Permit.  Mr. Tuleya supplied a Memorandum which depicted his presentation.  A copy is included as an addendum to these Minutes.  He noted a revised Stormwater Ordinance has been forwarded to the Township’s solicitor, Stacey Fuller, however her review has not yet been completed.  Once the review is complete the revised ordinance will be advertised and a Hearing date set.  It is anticipated that this will be done by November.  In addition Mr. Tuleya explained that the Township is currently in
discussion with consultants from PennDOT to take part in a combined project within the Elk Creek watershed that would allow Townships to purchase credits to meet its pollution requirements.  This would be considerably less expensive than each Township doing its own remediation.  Therefore, Lou Simone made a MOTION to proceed with the PennDOT project pending full approval by PA DEP.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Lastly, Mr. Tuleya noted the Transfer Station was inspected and any previous issues have been remediated.  The BOS thanked Mr. Tuleya for his efforts on behalf of the Township.
BOS I MINUTES FROM JULY 12, 2022 MEETING:  Approval for the July Minutes was tabled until the October BOS I Meeting as Lou Simone was absent from the meeting and Gene Wier was absent from this meeting.  
BOS I MINUTES FROM AUGUST 09, 2022 MEETING:  Approval for the August Minutes was tabled until the October BOS I Meeting as Dick Brown was absent from the meeting and Gene Wier was absent from this meeting.
TREASURER’S  REPORT -  AUGUST:  Treasurer Alison Emmons submitted the August Treasurer’s Report to be reviewed by the BOS.  The BOS approved all invoices and signed the checks.  Alison Emmons noted the report contained nothing unusual other than the Real Estate Transfer Funds appears larger than normal, as the amount represents two (2) months.  
ARP FUNDS RECEIVED:  Mrs. Emmons reported the second tranche of ARP Funds dated 08-24-2022 have been received ($133,980.19)

NATIONAL BANK OF MALVERN – CD Renewal:   Mrs. Emmons noted that the interest rate at Malvern is less than 1% and Malvern will call Wednesday, 09-14-2022, with a possible better rate.  PLGIT is currently at 2.48% 
CROWN CASTLE AUDIT – Overpayment of $2,290.52:  Lou Simone requested  Secretary Hearne send an email with attachments to Stacey Fuller for her review and recommendation.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:  
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – AUGUST, 2022:   The Board reviewed Bill Beers’ August  Report and Lou Simone read excerpts as follows:  There were four (4) Building Permits issued with one (1) permit pending for renewal.  There were three (3) exempt stormwater permits issued.  Total permit fees collected were $1,397.50.  Seven (7) Use and Occupancy permits were issued with one (1) Resale U&O and six (6) regular U&O’s issued.  A total of nine (9) various construction inspections were conducted.   The Fernwood Bridge Zoom call will be held with FEMA and PEMA on September 14, 2022 at 11:00 AM.  The H&H has been completed.  We are still awaiting Phase 1 of the Bog Turtle study.  Cost 
comparisons for replacing or repairing the bridge are being investigated as well as reviewing applicable bridge construction code requirements. 

A stormwater topographical survey waiver was requested by the Elm Creek Amish School.  They would like to use the Chester County LIdar survey as it will save $3,000 – $4,000 and will be adequate for the relatively gently sloping ground.  The school is working on a $25,000 Letter of Credit from a Lancaster County Bank for stormwater management control.  Mr. Beers issued an Enforcement Notice to the property owner at 201 Paxson Road for junk and unregistered vehicles.  Mr. Beers met with Mr. DeHaven and he is still working to have several cars inspected and registrations updated.  
B. ROADMASTER:   Darryl King reported the mower has been repaired and he is ready to begin mowing road banks again.  The BOS agreed if Tom Scott is amenable to mowing on the other side of Rt. 41, to continue to do so.  Mr. King asked permission to use a Kirkwood, PA repair shop for future mower repairs.  There was a hornet’s nest in a tree at the edge of the property which has been removed.  Mark Mummert has trimmed trees around the soccer field and at the edge of the Township property.  Summers and Zims installed ultraviolet light technology in the attic on 09-01-2022.  This should help with odors in the office/meeting room areas.
   C.  EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None. 
   D.  PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  Rich Henryson, in consultation with
        Spence Andress, determined there was no need for a PC meeting in
        September.  A cancellation notice will be emailed to all PC members.  The
        next PC meeting will be scheduled for Tuesday, October 18, 2022 at 7:30
        PM.
   E.  OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in August. The
        September OSC Meeting has been cancelled.  The next meeting is

        scheduled on October 19, 2022 at 5:30 PM.
   F.  HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did not meet
        in August.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Tuesday, September 27,
        2022 at 7:00 PM.
  G.  WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website and 
        Facebook as necessary.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:   Lou Simone explained he met with Dick Brown and Gene Wier to discuss renovation options in an Executive Session on 08-29-2022 at 7:30 PM in the Township Meeting Room.  No decisions were made.  Gene Wier contacted Tim Cassidy.
B. ELM CREEK PAROCHIAL SCHOOL:  The Schoolhouse has been constructed and school has begun.  Stacey is working on the $25,000 Stormwater Letter of Credit from the Lancaster Bank.  Mr. Christ Zook, School Board Director, was in the audience and he thanked the BOS and PC for their assistance on this project.

C. 185 FAGGS MANOR ROAD (MIX PROPERTY) CONDITIONAL APPROVAL PER ARRO REVIEW LETTER – September 07, 2022:  The Review Letter from ARRO shows the Minor Stormwater Plan is generally in 
compliance, but the notarized Operations and Maintenance Agreement must be submitted before the project can move forward.    Therefore, Lou Simone made a MOTION to recommend conditional approval and grant the waiver for the infiltration facility for the 185 Faggs Manor Road property per the 09-07-2022 ARRO Review letter.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
D. FERNWOOD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT MEETING WITH PEMA:  The next FEMA/PEMA call will be on 09-14-2022.  

E. LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK:  There is no new information on this topic at this time.
F. BAKER ROAD PROJECT REPAIRS:  Burkhart Excavating has completed most of the repairs.  The area needs to dry out before grading and seeding can be properly completed.   Depending on weather, this should be completed soon.  There is a grate with grass between the grate and the road which needs to be graded.  It is in the LDT right-of way.  Mr. Clair Burkhart explained to Secretary Hearne that there is a pipe from the pond which should be repaired by the HOA.
G. 2022 PAVING PROJECT:  Lou Simone explained there is an improper speed bump on Jackson Road.  This road is used by Fire, EMS and school buses and must be removed.  Should a new speed bump be deemed necessary for this location, Mr. Simone suggested requesting input from the Fire Company and others as to the best type of speed bump to be installed.  He mentioned several speed bump configurations which might be considered.  Further there were two other repairs not on the approved proposal.

H. RUNNYMEDE SANCTUARY SUBDIVISION:  The application and check have been submitted to the Chester County Planning Commission for Act 247 Review.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. SCCEMS – 2023 Funding Request:  The Township received a letter from SCCEMS dated 08-22-2022 requesting a contribution of $13,020 towards the 2023 Budget and an additional $4,030 in Supplemental Funding.
B. WEST GROVE FIRE COMPANY 2023 BUDGET:  West Grove’s 2023 Budget (Ambulance only for LDT) request is $36,674.34 (a $7,500 substantial increase) due to the closure of Jennersville Hospital.
C. CHILDHOOD CANCER AWARENESS WEEK PROCLAMATION – October 9th – October 16th:  Lou Simone read the Proclamation aloud to the audience.  There was no discussion.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Childhood Cancer Awareness Week Proclamation.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
D. CROWN CASTLE OVERPAYMENT:  The Township received notice that an overpayment was made in the amount of $2,290.52.  Lou Simone requested Stacey Fuller review and offer any suggestions.
E. OFFICE CLOSED - JH VACATION – September 23 – October 5:  Secretary Hearne will be on vacation and Mrs. Emmons is unavailable to monitor the office.  Consequently, all mail will be held at the Post Office, the answering machine will have a message with contact information and a note will be attached to the front door with emergency contact numbers.  Lou Simone will check the answering machine periodically for messages.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  Lou Simone read the following:
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, September 20, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, September 21, 2022 at 5:30 PM:  CANCELLED
C. OFFICE CLOSED – SEPTEMBER 23RD UNTIL OCTOBER 5TH .
D. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, September 26, 2022 at 7:30 PM.   CANCELLED
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, September 27, 2022 at 7:00 PM
F. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, October 11, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  
PAY BILLS:   All invoices were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Richard Brown to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne
Administrative Secretary
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